
CANADIAN-AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL CONVENTION. 

Toronto, August 22nd-27th. 

A joint convention of the American Pharmaceutical Association and its allied 
organizations with the Canadian Pharmaceutical Association, including 

the Ontario Retail Druggists’ Association. 

R. B. J. Stanbury, 43 Victoria St., Local Secretary. 

The Convention Committee is made up of the following officers: Honorary 
Chairman, W. J. A. Carnahan; General Chairman, C. P. Playter; Vice-Chairmen, 
C. G. Whebby; Treasurer, F. C. Fielding; Secretary, F. A. Jacobs. 

The officers of the Canadian Pharmaceutical Association are: Honorary 
Presidents: Leslie G. Henderson, Vancouver; H. D. Campbell, Winnipeg; 
E. Clinton Brown, St. John; Harry Brodie, Moose Jaw. President, Dean G. A. 
Burbidge. Halifax; Vice-President, A. F. Larose, Montreal; Chairman of Council, 
A. J. Wilkmson, Windsor; Secretary and Editor of .the Journal, R. B. J. Stanbury. 

Honorary Members are: Representatives of the American Pharmaceutical 
Association and of the several Canadian organizations. 

The letter by the General Chairman to the members of the Canadian 
Associations and A. Ph. A. members follows: 

Dear Friend and Neighbour: 
When the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION members arrive in 

Canada for their annual convention in the coming midsummer, there awaits for 
you personally a hearty welcome. 

The city in Canada selected by your Convention in 1928 was Toronto. 
This city of ours is often spoken of as the “Convention City.” It has indeed 
been a convention point for perhaps a thousand years. The Indians held con- 
ventions here before the coming of the white man, and they gave the locality 
the name To-ron-to. 

The city is beautifully situated on the north shore of Lake Ontario, near 
the mouth of the historic and romantic Hurnber River. 

I n  order to  make certain of a large attendance, the Canadian Pharmaceu- 
tical Association of some 3000 members, and also the Ontario Retail Druggists’ 
Association, having somewhat less than 1000 members, are holding their con- 
ventions at the same time as the A. PH. A., with their headquarters at the same 
hotel. The Royal York Hotel 
with its 1200 rooms is the largest hotel in the British Empire, and there have 
been set aside for your convention the large Convention Hall and nine salons for 
the meetings of the various divisions and sections. 

We pharmacists of Canada will be permitted to  attend your sessions, and 
you shall certainly be welcomed to ours, and between sessions there will be ample 
time to  fraternize. Entertainment for each evening during the week is already 
planned. We have been working on the arrangements since the beginning of the 
year and we are looking forward to meeting you. 

In  their language it means place of meeting. 

But there will be no danger of overcrowding. 

Be sure and come! 

Faithfully and sincerely, 

C. P. PLAYTER, General Chairman. 




